January 5, 2015
   Seeing the Round Corners will delay the review of the DU John Evans Study Committee Report until next week. 

   A New Year allows Coloradans a chance for a little retrospect of 2014, a year than can be described as a banner one if the Denver Post is to be believed.

   To this writer, escaping catastrophic wildfires was at the top of the list to be thankful for.  

   Perhaps the most welcomed “gift” to ordinary Coloradans for the holiday season was the decline in oil prices which translated to the lowest price-per-gallon for gasoline in a very, very long time. 

   Of course, all the oil industry experts weigh in on how such occurrence is bad for the economy. As America moved to the forefront of oil production, with fracking driving the show, there seemed to be no one with predicting expertise offering advice on just how much oil can be consumed by America (and its foreign customers). 
   Little information is made available on expanding storage capacity and refineries must have that to continue refining – a process that never shuts down. In the glowing economic growth reporting, figures are scarce on how price decline and storage capacity at its max will impact the U.S. economy, especially workers in the oil industry. 

   The U.S. Commerce Department reported the 2014 third quarter figures as the strongest in 11 years, driven by consumer spending and business investment. The rate for creation of jobs was the highest in 15 years, but that figure may plummet as the decline of oil prices and storage reaches full capacity, and the fourth quarter of 2014 figures are compiled. 
   New home sales are already slowing despite very low interest rates and the vibrant U.S. economy. 

   Colorado shined in 2014 with spectacular successes in the space industry which may prove a counter to the negative impact the decline in oil prices has on the state’s economy. 

   The Federal Reserve served notice it will raise interest rates, but no definite date as to when if at all in 2015. The Federal Reserve can always be counted on to put a damper on things when the U.S. economic picture starts getting into the “rosy”
category. 
   HEADS UP! The 2015 legislative session, also known as the Colorado General Assembly, convenes on January 7th.  This session should be an interesting one since the Republicans will be in the majority over in the Senate for the first time in many a moon. “Publicans” are absolutely giddy about pulling this off, albeit only by a majority of one. In all seriousness, sometimes that slim majority proves to be the best situation for Coloradans. So tune in to the Eye on the Legislature page of this website starting next week.  
